

Weber Basin Water Conservancy District

2837 East Highway 193 • Layton, Utah • Phone (801)771-1677 • SLC (801) 359-4494 • Fax (801) 544-0103

February 27, 2023

Scott W. Paxman, PE General Manager/CEO

Board of Trustees:

Marlin K. Jensen President Weber County

Jared A. Andersen Morgan County

Mark D. Anderson Davis County

Kym O. Buttschardt Weber County

Randy B. Elliott Davis County

Scott K. Jenkins Weber County

Angie Osguthorpe Weber County

Christopher F. Robinson Summit County

Paul C. Summers Davis County Rick Scadden 2637 North 400 East #127 North Ogden, UT 84414

RE: Will Serve Letter, THIS IS NOT A FORMAL REVIEW OR APPROVAL LETTER – ADDITIONAL SUBMITTALS REQUIRED.

Dear Mr. Scadden:

The District has reviewed the proposed subdivided property located on the southeast corner of 3300 South 3500 West in West Haven. The District currently has secondary water lines in 3300 South and 3500 West. The District will serve secondary water to a new portion of the subdivided property provided the following requirements are met:

- 1. The construction plans are submitted to the District with an application for secondary water and review fee paid.
- 2. The water development, annual assessment, bonding, and inspection fees are paid once an official review has been completed.
- 3. Required petitions and water shares are received by the District.
- 4. All District water efficiency standards are met for the proposed development.
- 5. The new secondary system for these subdivisions will be installed to the District's standards and specifications.

If you have any questions, please contact Casey Potter of our office.

Sincerely,

Brad D. Nelson, P.E.

Assistant General Manager/CTO

BDN/CP/dh Enclosures E-16